

# minutes

NONINGTON PARISH COUNCIL		
3/1/2018	19.30	VILLAGE HALL
Meeting called by	CHAIRMAN	
Type of meeting	MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING	
Attendees	Cllr Clayton (Vice-Chairman), Cllr Perrin, Cllr Parker, Cllr Plumptre, Cllr Vurley, Cllr Manion	
Clerk	Keith Holness	
Parishioners	27	
Apologies	Cllrs Tee, Keen, Norton	

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING			
	Cllr Tee		
Discussion	Minutes agreed, proposed Cllr Vurley, seconded Cllr Parker		
Action Items	Person Responsible	Deadline	
Nil	Nil	Nil	

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST	
	Nil

FINANCE	Cllr Tee		
Discussion	Accounts agreed Proposed Cllr Vurley, Seconded Cllr Perrin, unanimously passed.  Grant applications to be decided after the February meeting.		
Action Items	Person Responsible	Deadline	
Nil			

# minutes

HIGHWAYS	VACANT		
Discussion	<p>The PCSO had said there was no chance of official mobile speed cameras even for a short time. There were more pressing cases. Cllr Manion asked for information to be sent to him and he would contact the Police Commissioner. Carried over until next meeting.</p> <p>White lines by the telephone box still need repainting.</p> <p>30mph and 20mph signs for dustbins have been received and will be distributed at the February meeting.</p>		
Action Items	Person Responsible	Deadline	
<p>Cllr Manion to ask Police Commissioner for a police speed camera for a session during evening rush hour, 5-7pm via Police Commissioner.</p> <p>Contact KCC re: white line repainting</p>	<p><b>Cllr Manion</b></p> <p><b>Clerk</b></p>	<b>7<sup>th</sup> February</b>	

PLAYGROUND AND POND	Cllr Parker		
Discussion	<p>Cllr Tee said that an exploratory dig under the decking had found that the drainage pipe was broken and also did not carry on into the pond. It was decided that a trench was dug and filled with pea gravel to allow the flow of water into the pond.</p> <p>J Cranfield had now completed the work required in the playground.</p> <p>Cllr Tee provided had sent in an application for a lottery grant for new playground equipment.</p> <p>One of the adult fitness pieces of equipment was faulty.</p>		
Action Items	Person Responsible	Deadline	
<p><b>Arrange meeting for a day on the playground to sort out issues raised at the annual risk assessment and fix equipment</b></p> <p><b>Obtain grants for play equipment.</b></p>	<p><b>Cllr Parker</b></p> <p><b>Cllr Tee</b></p>	<b>7<sup>th</sup> February</b>	

PLANNING	Cllr Tee		
Discussion	<p>No planning applications received.</p> <p>See separate entry for the Prima site</p>		
Action Items	Person Responsible	Deadline	

# minutes

PRIMA SITE	Cllr Tee		
Discussion	<p>DDC had not been in contact since the last meeting.</p> <p>Cllr Manion said that a Neighbourhood Plan was a lengthy process that would take several years to complete and would require 51% of the residents to agree to it. He also stated that Prima was a brownfield site and was therefore a typical site for development as part of Government policy. The paddock attached to it may be a better option for any objections to development.</p> <p>Cllr Plumptre had produced a flyer to be distributed to all residents to get their opinions. There was a discussion about the actual wording and a revised flyer was being considered. Once agreed it would be distributed and a special meeting for all parishioners would be called one Saturday in February.</p> <p>A parishioner stated that College Cottage was 'Under Offer'.</p> <p>Cllr Plumptre said she would meet with Mill Lane residents to see the site for herself.</p>		
Action Items		Person Responsible	Deadline
Produce a flyer for discussion and agreement Meet with Mill Lane residents		Cllr Plumptre	7 <sup>th</sup> February

INVICTA PLAQUE AND VILLAGE SIGN	Cllr Clayton		
Discussion	<p>Plaques and village sign would be sited once the gate that Beechgrove were making was sited.</p> <p>The new gate for Mill Lane was now ready and a meeting between Cllr Tee and Beechgrove would be held to site the gate.</p>		
Action Items		Person Responsible	Deadline
Site and fix new village gate.		Cllr Tee	7 <sup>th</sup> February
Fix Invicta Plaques		Cllr Parker	
Historic Panel update		Cllr Clayton	

# minutes

PUBLIC INPUT AND OTHER BUSINESS		
Discussion	<p>The telephone box was in need of urgent cleaning. BT had it logged as a fault but as yet nothing had happened.</p> <p>Dog fouling was discussed and it was suggested the PCSO should be contacted. Her number is on the Parish Council website.</p> <p>Gritting was raised as an issue and it was noted that one lorry had been seen but the road near the colliery was still a hazard.</p> <p>Cllr Perrin noted that the number of street lights not working was down to 8 from a starting point of 16.</p>	
Action Items	Person Responsible	Deadline
<p>Contact BT regarding cleaning the phone box</p> <p>Carry on with reporting street light issues</p>	<p><b>Clerk</b></p> <p><b>Cllr Perrin</b></p>	<p><b>7<sup>th</sup> February</b></p>

NEXT MEETING	
	<p><b>NEXT MEETING 7<sup>th</sup> FEBRUARY 2018, 7.30pm</b></p> <p><b>AT THE VILLAGE HALL.</b></p>

Signed as true.....A Tee, Chairman

Date.....